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SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2090

As Recommended by House Committee on 
Transportation

Brief*

HB 2090  would  repeal  the  requirement  for  each  city, 
county,  township,  school  district,  community  college, or 
technical college to file an annual report with the Division of 
Vehicles identifying  the  vehicles with permanent registration 
that governmental entity owns or leases. 

Background

The bill was requested by the Division of Vehicles, and 
the  Divisionʼs  Manager  of  Titles  and  Registration  provided 
proponent  testimony  in  the  House  Committee  on 
Transportation.  He  stated  the  annual  report  is  no  longer 
needed  because  the  current  vehicle  registration  system 
identifies  each  of  the  vehicles.  No  other  testimony  was 
offered.

According to the fiscal note prepared by the Division of 
the  Budget,  the  Department  of  Revenue  indicates  the  bill 
would have no fiscal effect.

____________________
*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research Department 
and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note and fiscal note 
for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at http://www.kslegislature.org


